

NEW SENIOR ENGLISH FOR CHINA STUDENT'S BOOK

必修 5 选修 6

高中英语优选精练同步听力编写组 编

高中优选精练 英语同步听力

本丛书由资深高考英语听力录音专家 加坡有加 04



快捷英语

高中英语优选精练同步听力

人教版

(高二上)

高中英语优选精练同步听力编写组 编编写组成员 訾华东 邵 帅 周 莹 麥 媛 杨玉红 王姝云

中用电力出版社 www.sjdf.com.cn

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

快捷英语·高中英语优选精练同步听力:人教版.高二.上/《高中英语优选精练同步听力》编写组编.一北京:中国电力出版社,2009 ISBN 978-7-5083-9096-3

I. 快··· II. 高··· III. 英语一听说教学一高中一教学参考资料 IV. G634.413

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字 (2009) 第 114766 号

快捷英语・高中英语优选精练同步听力・人教版(高二上)

高中英语优选精练同步听力编写组 编

出版发行 中国电力出版社 购书热线 010-58383431 购书热线 010-58383425 编辑热线 010-58383425 社 址 北京市西城区三里河路 6 号邮政编码 100044

书 号 ISBN 978-7-5083-9096-3 定 价 18.00 元

敬告读者

本书封面贴有防伪标签,加热后中心图案消失 本书如有印装质量问题,我社发行部负责退换 版 权 专 有 翻 印 必 究

前言

听、说、读、写四项英语学习基本技能中,听力理解能力的提高是最需要真实语境配合的,因而在某种程度上说,学生在这方面可能会存在一些具体困难,必须加强某些特殊环节的学练,使之变难为易。一直以来,高考英语测试都把听力理解放在很重要的位置,反映了目前素质教育和英语教学改革的趋向。然而,听力理解能力的提高不可能一蹴而就,必须长期坚持;必须选用适合不同年级学生使用的语境真实、测试效度信度高的优质训练材料,从信心、策略、方法、技巧诸方面帮助同学们迅速提高能力。为此,我们特组织编写了本套丛书。

本套丛书是配合人民教育出版社出版的《普通高中课程标准实验教科书 英语》的同步听力用书,分为高一上、高一下、高二上和高二下四册,严格按照《全日制义务教育 普通高级中学 英语课程标准(实验稿)》编写,按照"话题一致,拓宽视角"的原则,安排完全与教材各单元同步。本套丛书特点如下:

Section A: 听力目标→活学活用

本部分分为"目标集萃"和"目标演练"两部分:

- "目标集萃"部分全方位展现配套课本重难点单词、短语和句型。
- "目标演练"部分针对集萃部分进行实战演练,帮助学生活学活用。

Section B: 听力微技能→分类突破

本丛书编写组将高中英语听力微技能浓缩为 6 方面,本部分是针对这些微技能的强化训练,目的是使看似无章可循的高中听力有迹可查,条目清晰,便于学生分类突破。

pa Section C: 听力训练→话题操练+走进高考

本部分"话题相扣篇"严密扣合配套教材话题,拓展话题内容,提高学生掌握同话题听力材料的能力。

本部分"能力提升篇"契合最新高考神韵,涵盖高考常考题型,设题科学规范。帮助学生提前了解高考英语听力测试的题型和要求,以达到有的放矢、提高应试能力的目的。

本丛书内容丰富,语言地道,难度适中,具有时代气息。

每册书后附有听力材料和参考答案,可供教师用于安排课堂练习和测试,也可供学生自主练习。配套磁带由经验丰富的外籍专家精心录制,语音纯正、语速适中。

由于编写时间有限,书中难免有疏忽与不妥之处,敬请广大师生批评指正。

目 录

必修 5				
-------------	--	--	--	--

Unit 1	Great scientists 1
Unit 2	The United Kingdom7
	Life in the future 13
Unit 4	Making the news 20
Unit 5	First aid
期中听	力测试
11:44	Art
	Poems 43 A healthy life 50
Unit 3	A healthy life ————————————————————————————————————
Unit 5	The power of nature 64
	力测试····································
录音稿	73
参考答	案135



Listening Target

Section A 听力目标

Great scientists



目标集萃

				▶目标里词
characteristic	painter	scientific	conclude	conclusion
analyse	defeat	expert	attend	physician
expose	cure	challenge	victim	absorb
suspect	enquiry	neighbourhood	severe	pump
foresee	blame	pollute	handle	link medW W
announce	instruct	construct	construction	contribute
firework	chart	positive	movement	backward
enthusiastic	cautious	reject	universe	

▶ 目标短语

put forward apart from draw a conclusion (be) strict with...

expose...to make sense

link...to...

▶ 目标句型

- sb/sth is so...that...
- It would never...until...
- \bullet sb suggested that sb/sth (should) do...
- I always wanted to...because...
- My greatest problem will be to...
- I need to be/become/practise...
- You can recognize...because...
- I am/have...with...



(一) 听下面 5 段对话,选择最佳选项。

1. What does the woman mean?

- A. It's about 12 o'clock.
- B. She'll meet the man at 12 o'clock.
- C. She doesn't have time to talk.

2. Why will the woman NOT go to the zoo tomorrow?

- A. The man's son is too young.
- B. She'll go shopping tomorrow.
- C. She'll have a meeting tomorrow.

3. Why does the woman wa	ant to work for the compar	ıy?	
A. Because the company	respects her.		
B. Because of the compar	ny's popular products.		
C. Because of the high sal			
4. What can we learn from			
A. The weather may get e	even colder.		
B. The weather will soon			
C. They are having the co			
5. What does the woman m	nean?		
A. She's learned a lot from	n the literature class.		
B. She's written some boo	oks about some great works.		
C. She's met some of the	PUN 3.8		
(二) 听下面 5 段对话, 均	真空。		
6. W: When do you plan to r	nake the to tell all		
M: Early next week.			
7. W: I spent the whole week	kend totally in this	s biography.	rowerin .
M: And you still haven't f		a o'uuso	
8. W: All of your classmates	seem so about rui	nning in the race.	
	ree of them actually took part		
9. M: Hi, thanks for your he going to be around lat W: I don't know but you c			
10. M: You don't have enoug position?			the state of the s
W: I'm a fast learner and	d enjoy learning on the job.	My natural skills	lie in this area, and
	al with the Given		
Listenin	O Comment of the second		
Skills	SANGEROLL &		
11/			
Section B	听力微技能(数字)		
听下面 10 段对话,选择	最佳选项(注意对话中户	听涉及的数字)。	一)听下面5段对
1. How many hours will the	e woman be in New York?		
A. Two hours.	B. Four hours.	C. Six hours	A. h s about 12 o
2. How much money did th	e woman give away?		
A. 13 cents.	B. 30 cents	C. 33 cents.	
3. What time is the woman	leaving?		
A. At 3:30.	B. At 4:00.	C. At 4:30.	
4. When can the man see th	e headmaster?		

B. At 11:45.

C. At 12:40, 11 p aven [1 at 2

A. At 9:30.

- 5. How many friends can the girl invite?
 - A. Four or five.
- B. Two or four.
- C. Two or three.
- 6. How much did the woman pay for the cap?
 - A. Ten dollars.
- B. Forty dollars.
- C. Fifty dollars.

- 7. When is Jessica's birthday?
 - A. Sep. 8.

B. Sep. 9.

C. Sep. 10. and and agree harty. .d.

- 8. When did the woman arrive?
 - A. At 8:00.

B. At 8:30.

- C. At 8:45.
- 9. How long did it take the man to write his paper?
 - A. More than an hour and a half. B. Less than an hour and a half. C. Not more than half an hour.

- 10. What is the man's room number?
 - A. 215.

B. 250.



Listening Test

Section C



话题相扣篇

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和 阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. Where does the woman want to go?
 - A. The Science Museum.
- B. The Art Museum.
- C. Bus Station.

- 2. What does the man mean?
 - A. He likes biology enough to continue with it.
 - B. He hasn't taken enough courses in biology.
 - C. He doesn't want to take any more science courses.
- 3. What can be inferred about the man?
 - A. He can't understand the instructions.
 - B. He doesn't have a computer.
 - C. He has a degree in computer science.
- 4. What can we learn from the conversation?
 - A. The man thought the experiment was well done.
 - B. The man finished the experiment last night.
 - C. The man had expected the experiment to be easier.
- 5. What does the man mean? The land and all gille the
 - A. He needs another job as research assistant.
 - B. He assists Professor Williams with his teaching.
 - C. He is doing research with Professor Williams.

4

第二节(共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分) not big all use standing gram woll &

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个 选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个 小题,每小题 5 秒钟: 听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What was the news about?

- A. The space station.
- B. The space.
- C. The astronauts.

7. Why is the man interested in such news?

- A. He is an astronaut.
- B. He hopes to go to the moon.
- C. He wants to do research in space. 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. What do you think the woman is?

A. A librarian.

- B. A shop assistant.
- C. A secretary.

9. What is the woman's suggestion?

- A. Buying some books on computers.
- B. Borrowing some magazines.
- C. Asking some experts for advice. 听第8段材料,回答第10至13题。

10. What are the speakers mainly discussing?

- A. Astronauts' clothing.
- B. Products made in space. C. Problems in manufacturing.

11. According to the conversation, what is the likely use for the beads?

- A. Medical research.
- B. Children's games.
- C. Jewellery settings.

12. According to the man, why did astronauts make the beads in space?

- A. To produce them more cheaply.
- B. To make them lighter.
- C. To make them perfectly round.

13. What material were the beads made of?

A. Space particles. 听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

B. Plastic

C. Precious stones.

14. What are the two speakers mainly discussing?

- A. A way to make fuel oil less polluting.
- B. A new method for finding underground oil.
- C. A new source of fuel oil.

15. How did the woman learn about the process she describes?

- A. She was doing research for a paper on it.
- B. She heard about it in class.
- C. She was told about it by her roommate.

16. In the process described by the woman, why is the coal burned?

- A. To produce a gas containing carbon and hydrogen.
- B. To heat the reactors.
- C. To prevent dangerous gases from forming medilin W rossolor data was seen anobal all of the

- 17. What does the woman mention as a disadvantage of the process she describes?
 - A. It hasn't been fully tested.
 - B. It's quite expensive.
 - C. The gas it produces is harmful to the environment. 听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。
- 18. What is this passage mainly about?
 - A. The difference between classical music and rock music.
 - B. Why classical music is popular with maths students.
 - C. The effects of music on the results of maths tests.
- 19. Why can classical music play a positive role in problem solving?
 - A. It excites your nerve activity.
 - B. It strengthens your memory.
 - C. It keeps you calm.
- 20. What is one of the findings of the research?
 - A. The more you listen to music, the higher your test scores will be an anatom only bill wolf of
 - B. Music, whether classical or rock, helps improve your memory.
 - C. The effects of music on reasoning do not last long.



听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和 阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. How much will the woman pay if she buys two skirts?

A. \$18.

B. \$19.

C. \$20. Loof trad on and it. 8

2. What are the speakers talking about?

A. A child

B. A room.

terred a C.A present, add good gradW .dt

3. What will the speakers discuss?

A. A report.

B. A computer. C. A report on computer.

4. What was the man reading?

A. English books.

B. English magazines. C. English newspapers.

5. How are the guests going to Washington? A world to a control of the divided A . 81

A. By plane.

B. By car. Anasona 40. A C. By bus. Anasona 00. A

第二节(共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)。 mode roods roods and blanky .el

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个 选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个 小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。 September 2 months pole and provided and

6. What does the woman want to book?

A. A room.

B. A taxi.

7. Where is the woman going? Private and of signing double for notificing a grant ways are fig. 3.

A. To the airport.

B. To the railway station. C. To another hotel.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。 The applicable and a sign number and each tarfold NI 8. Who are the two speakers? A. A passer-by and a policeman. B. A passer-by and a driver. C. A passenger and a taxi driver. 9. What is the woman's house number? В. 3023. 11 это по по быльны С. 4023. A. 1323. 10. Why can't the man turn left? A. It is rush hour. B. It is a one-way street. C. The street is too narrow. 听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。如如 slevo shizon a valo obasa lacterala maz yd 4 21 11. What are the speakers talking about? A. Popular sports events. B. TV programmes people like best. C. Things people do after work. 12. How did the woman do the research? A. She talked to people. B. She sent letters to people. C. She collected information from newspapers. 13. What do most people do in their spare time? A. Go to movies. B. Read books. 听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。 14. Where does this conversation take place? A. At the airport. B. In a restaurant. C. On the street. 15. Why does the woman like San Francisco? A. It has less traffic. B. It has the best food and music C. People there are friendlier. 16. Where does the woman come from? C. China. Suga adi lliw tadVV. E A. Pennsylvania. B. San Francisco. 17. What does the woman think of the man's English? C. Strange. am and asw tadW A. A. Excellent. B. Acceptable. 听第 10 段材料, 回答第 18 至 20 题。 18. About what percentage of people are black in Los Angeles? A Manual Manual and wall a B. 36 percent. C. 16 percent. A. 60 percent. A. He served three terms in the police. B. He was born in a farmer's family. C. He used to be a poor farmer. 20. Why did Los Angeles voters elect Thomas Bradley as mayor of Los Angeles? A. He earner a law degree in a night school. B. They had formed a good opinion of him. C. There was a large population of black people in Los Angeles. aniog memory start is could be a

Unit 2



The United Kingdom



目标集萃

				▶目标单词
unite accomplish currency	kingdom conflict institution architecture	consist unwilling convenience collection	union	clarify credit nationwide port
countryside possibility wedding uniform pot	enjoyable plus fold splendid error	description quarrel sightseeing	furnished alike alike delight communism	fax cros M arrange 1 W royalat m 1 W thrill Haw W

▶目标短语

consist of

divide...into...

break away (from)

to one's credit

▶目标句型

- There is no need to do...
- have/get/find/...+object+past participle
- Worried about..., sb...

- Excuse me, I'm afraid...
- What did you mean by...?
- I didn't understand...



目标演练

(一) 听下面 5 段对话,选择最佳选项。

- 1. What does the woman imply?
 - A. She believes the ball will be full of fun.
 - B. She doesn't like a man invited by Nancy to the ball.
 - C. She knows Nancy will invite some unpleasant men to her ball. 82 37 100 21 dt 250 0 313 dt 47
- 2. What are the two speakers talking about?
 - A. The woman's hobby.
- B. The woman's trip.
 - C. The museums.

- 3. What does the man mean?
 - A. He was wrong about the wedding date.

B. Carl's wedding has been	put off till July.		
C. He can't remember when	Carl got married.		
4. What did the woman buy	for her husband?		
A. A stamp.	B. A watch.	C. A toy.	
5. What does the woman me			
A. The man's parents have	already told her about his scho	olarship.	
	lking about his accomplishme	*	
	the man's accomplishment.		
(二)听下面 5 段对话,填			
6. W: Did you know Mr Mille		him for clas	s today?
M: Oh, really? I'm sorry to		KING VENEZ	S today Simu
7. M: Where do you suggest w			
7150 AC VI - 16	t would be in They	are usually overs	taffed some tra
8. M: Sorry to trouble you. Bu			
	ould you wait until after take-		ratification.
9. M: I'm terribly interested in		blea	
	the dean who the l	ootumo2	
A second		ecture?	
M: I'm afraid it's not very v			1 1 D
10. M: I've been washing my c			
2nd Ave.	prices keep going up. I think	i might start goin	g to that one over on
	(1.61) Love Head	divide attitude	To Jetanuo
	ght be cheaper. But for me the	of hav	ing a Laundromat so
close to where I live is	worth the extra dollars.		
Listenin	8		
Skills	g hib to his		
Section B	听力微技能(地点)		
	EDITOR THE HOLDER TO THE	I was a second transfer	
TO SHOW THE PARTY OF THE PARTY	- 4.14 /\land		
听下面 10 段对话,选择量		5及的地点)。	
1. Where will the speakers m			
A. In Room 223.	B. In Room 314.	C. In Room 3	340.
2. Where is the woman?	D. A. a. d. a.		seth soob taifW 1
A. In a kindergarten.	B. At a theatre.	C. In her hou	
3. Where are the two speaker A. In a restaurant.	B. In a hotel. at your W. yo		
4. Where does this conversat			
A. At an airport.	B. At a railway station.		
5. Where does the conversati			Ammond of LA
A At a railway station	Company of the compan	C. On a train	

B. The Holiday Inn.

C. The Hilton.

6. Which hotel does the woman live in now?

A. The China Great Hotel.

- 7. Where are the two speakers going?
 - A. To a restaurant.

B. To a zoo.

C. To a shop.

- 8. What does the man mean?
 - A. He doesn't like the hotel.
 - B. They can't afford to stay at the hotel.
 - C. They do not want to stay at a hotel.
- 9. Where is the man's bike now?
 - A. Under the stairs.

B. At the gate.

C. In the garden.

- 10. Where does this conversation take place?
 - A. At the hospital.
- B. At the airport.
- C. At the post office.



Listening Test

Section C 听力训练



话题相扣篇

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. How many languages can the woman speak besides English?
 - A. 5.

B 7

C. 8.

- 2. Why does the woman want to go to England?
 - A. To take language courses.
 - B. To attend a conference.
 - C. To visit some friends.
- 3. Why will the woman go to London?
 - A. To have a look at London.
- B. To go with her friend.
- C. To spend the weekend.

- 4. What does the man mean?
 - A. The man heard of the woman's leaving from other people.
 - B. The man heard the news from the woman herself.
 - C. The man got the news from his friend Winston.
- 5. What does the woman say?
 - A. The Thai Air Counter is on the right side. The Thai Air Counter is on the right side.
 - B. There is a long queue at the Thai Air Counter.
 - C. The British Airways counter is Counter 26.

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个

10

小题,每小题 5 秒钟; 听完后, 听第 6 段材料,回答第 6、		时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。
A. Visit Jane.	B. Have dinner.	ening? C. See customers.
7. Who probably is Jane?	b. have diffiner.	C. See customers.
	B. The man's boss.	C. They do not want to see at
听第7段材料,回答第8、		C. The man's wife.
8. What is the man's wife?		
	B. A doctor.	10. Where does this conversation
9. How many hours did the ma		C. An officer, maked and IA. A.
A. 70.	B. 17.	C 11
听第8段材料,回答第10		C. 11.
10. Where does the conversation		
A. On a plane.	B. On a ship.	C. In a restaurant.
11. Why is the man worried?	1 (100)	
A. He cannot arrive on time.		
B. This is his first time abroad.		高田田園市 福
C. He has never seen his grand	son.	DAY HOLD TOUR SHOW
12. When did the man first see E	urope?	
A. Recently.		第一日(天) 7回線 サル級 下 下 下 下 下 下 に 5 段対话。毎段対抗
D After his wife's dooth		
C. During the Second World W	ar	
听第9段材料,回答第133	至16题。	ALVIOLIVA MARKA I SELLE A ANDRO
可用 9 权材料,凹合第 13 mg. 13. When will the speakers take	their exams?	1. now many ranguages can the
A. In two weeks.	B. In a year.	C. In this summer.
14. What is the woman's mother	tongue?	2. Why does the woman want 't
A. Chinese.	B. English.	C. Not clear.
15. What do we know about the	man?	B. To attend a conference.
A. His mother tongue is Chines		
B. He was in China last year.		
C. He is more interested in spe-	aking Chinese.	A. Te have a look at London
16. What are the speakers mainly		4. What does the man mean!
A. Taking exams.		
B. Learning a foreign language	*	
C. Planning the summer.		
听第 10 段材料,回答第 17		S. What does the wannan say?
17. How many planes arrive at o	_	
A. Not clear at all.		C. Nearly sixty.
18. What is only one square mile		
		第二节(共15小题; 每小题
B. The centre of the City.		
C. Greater London.	。 医抗精膜性 医五种性病	

- 19. Why has London grown quickly in the last century? In order roses a among and soob yards .01
 - A. Every year many people from all over the world move there. An income and a short only on
 - B. It is one of the most important cities in the world. Conducted the conducted of the post like one like a
 - C. It is the meeting point for Britain's roads and railways.
- 20. Why do thousands of businessmen from other countries visit London?
 - A. There are many important banks, companies and factories. Includes a company and problem 111
 - B. It is a pleasant place for a holiday.
 - C. It has an excellent airport.



能力提升篇

第一节(共 5 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 7.5 分) 110 × 40 1 2022 2022 and a pub as of had W . E I

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和 阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. Where are the two speakers?
 - A. In a department store. B. In a clothes factory.
- C. On a playground.

- 2. When does the conversation take place?
 - A. At 4:10.

B. At 4:50.

- C. At 5:10.
- 3. What can we learn from the conversation?
 - A. The woman does not get along well with the man.
 - B. The woman does not get along well with her roommate.
 - C. The man will talk with the woman's roommate.
- 4. What does the woman mean?
 - A. She feels better.
- B. She has a cough.
- C. She feels worse.

- 5. Where are the speakers?
 - A. On the first floor.
- B. On the fourth floor. C. On the fifth floor.

第二节(共 12 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 18 分)hei blo ent trocks word ew ob tadW .?!

听下面 4 段对话。每段对话后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟; 听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. What was the woman doing before she went home?
- A. Typing a report.
- B. Rewriting a report.
- C. Reviewing a report.

- 7. Where did the woman have her dinner?
 - A. In a restaurant.
- B. In her office
- C. At home.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

- 8. Who does the woman want to see?
 - A. Her friend
- B. Her husband.
- C. Her sister.

- 9. When will the train leave?
 - A. At 4:10.

B. At 4:30.

C. At 5:30.

- 10. Why does the woman never take a train leaving from Platform 13?
 - A. She thinks 13 is an unlucky number. This would be also be also as a move good. A
 - B. It is too difficult for her to walk there.
- 11. Where does the conversation take place? The transport of the place of the place of the place?
 - A. In a company.
- B. In a factory.
- C. In a hospital.

12. Why can't the woman sleep well?

- A. She has been working too hard.
- B. She has a family problem.
- C. She has a high fever.
- 13. What does the man suggest the woman do?
 - A. Take some medicine.
 - B. Take a holiday.
 - C. Change a job.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

- 14. What does the woman want the man to read in the newspaper?
 - A. Ads promoting electric appliances.
 - B. A notice by the electricity board.
 - C. The description of a thief.
- 15. How did the man mentioned in the newspaper try to win further trust?
 - A. Showing his ID.
 - B. Wearing an official uniform.
 - C. Speaking with a proper accent.
- 16. What is the warning from the police?
 - A. Not to leave senior citizens alone at home.
 - B. Not to let anyone in without an appointment.
 - C. To watch for those from the electricity board.
- 17. What do we know about the old lady?
- A. She was robbed near the parking lot.
- B. All her money in the bank disappeared.
 - C. The pension she had just drawn was stolen.

听下面一段材料,将第 18 至第 20 三个小题的信息补充完整,每小题不超过 3 个单词。 听材料前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 15 秒钟的作答 时间。本段材料读两遍。

Doctor's advice	The old man's reply	
18 won't help you.	I feel quite well now.	
Go to bed early, drink milk	I went to bed early, drank a lot of milk	
19 a day	It's 20 to start smoking at my age.	

12